
 

 

Term 4 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

We are thrilled to be able to welcome you and your children back after so long- 

it has been wonderful to see you all again.  

 

Over the next 4 weeks we will be continuing with our Recovery Curriculum. This 

means we will be looking closely at gaps in the children’s learning, particularly in 

phonics, reading, grammar, punctuation and spelling (GPS) and maths. To ensure 

our curriculum remains broad, the rest of subjects including science, music, 

humanities and art will be taught through our topic. Religious education and PE 

are taught separately. 

 

Topic 

As you will already know, our topic this term is World War 2 (WWII). So far we 

have explored some of the reasons for WWII starting and found out how vast 

numbers of children were evacuated. Over the coming weeks we will be finding 

out how food was rationed and the impact this had, as well as exploring some 

war time recipes. We will also explore the roles different people had in the war, 

focussing particularly on women.  

 

P.E. 

P.E. will continue to take place on a Monday morning. No earrings are allowed to 

be worn during P.E. lessons, therefore the children need to be able to take them 

out themselves, or have them taken out in the morning before school. Please 

make sure your child has their P.E. kit in school, as they will be unable to 

take part in lessons safely or comfortably without it.  

 

Homework and Reading  

Homework is changing a little for the remainder of this term, as we will not be 

sending out weekly homework sheets. Please encourage and support your child in 

completing the following each week: 

• Weekly MyMaths task 



• Weekly online reading book (through Collins e-books) 

• Times tables practise (www.timestables.co.uk is a useful resource.) 

 

If you have misplaced their logins for MyMaths or Collins e-books, please let me 

know via email and I will send these to you. Although we are setting a weekly    

e-book, we would still encourage your child to keep reading their own books 

alongside these.  

 

Thank you for your continued support. If you have any questions or concerns, 

please do let me know. 

 

With kind regards,  

Mrs Amott (Class Teacher) 

http://www.timestables.co.uk/

